August 2008
Dear All,

Audible Obscenities

As you are no doubt aware Scottish Hockey promotes itself as a family sport indeed we like to think of ourselves as the sport for all the family.  As such we include people of all ages, from 7 – 70, to participate as players, officials, coaches, journalists, supporters, sponsors and spectators.  With this as our aim it is essential that we, as a body, present a welcome that encourages people to be involved in a sport that is exhilarating, competitive and entertaining.

It is inevitable in such a colourful, exciting atmosphere that people will feel a range of emotions – joy, elation, anger, disappointment, unfair treatment and even, unfortunately physical hurt. It is vital that these feelings are not expressed in an unacceptable, aggressive or foul–mouthed manner.  No doubt on rare occasions, especially when injured, a player will swear and this is understandable.

Unfortunately it has become increasingly the norm for players and others to shout, insult and swear loudly.  This is harmful to our image and spoils the enjoyment of many involved.  It needs to stop.  I am perfectly aware that foul language is more prevalent in our everyday lives but I am asking all members of the SHU to be restrained and considerate to others and support our aim to be the family sport.

To this end I am calling on all captains to accept responsibility for players on and off the field prior to and after matches.  I am asking all Club Presidents to ensure that your supporters are positive to all others when watching a match and particularly to refrain from insulting and challenging umpires and other players.  Enjoy the game but have consideration and respect for those playing and those trying to control and improve the game.  If any of your members feel they know better please encourage them to umpire!

Umpires; please do not tolerate bad language – an atmosphere of aggressive swearing will not produce the level of play you are trying to promote.  Be sympathetic but firm.  By using field penalties and cards you have the tools to control poor behaviour – use them!  I have asked Captains to take responsibility for their players and coaches so insist on their co-operation to make the best game possible.

I am asking for these levels of control and restraint to help us increase numbers involved in our game and to bring greater enjoyment to those on and off the pitch.

Please ensure all team captains also read a copy of this letter.

Have a good, clean season.  Enjoy!
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Lee Cousins
President
